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June 25, 2013
The Liaison Officer Network to Combat Migrant Smuggling and Trafficking in Persons held its regular meeting in San Jose, Costa Rica, on June 25th, 2013, with participation of representatives from Belize, Canada, Costa Rica, the Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama and the United States of America.
The Network submits the report to the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM) for consideration.  The report includes the following: 

1. Thank the delegations from Belize, Canada, Costa Rica, the Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama and the United States, for sharing their progress made in the fight against migrant smuggling and trafficking in persons since last meeting of this network.
2. Regarding the application of the proposed indicators developed by IOM, which aim to reflect the objectives derived from the Palermo Protocols and show the progress to achieve them, the TS will resend the proposal of indicators to the countries of Central America and Mexico to submit the advances and implementation of the same.
3. Thank IOM for their presentations on the Regional Strategy against Trafficking in Persons "Not everything is as it seems", and on the primary research results on Labor Trafficking in Central America. Take note that IOM authorizes the use of its Regional Strategy, as well as its products, by the RCM member countries that wish to use it.
4. Thank Costa Rica, in its position as Technical Secretariat, for the progress report on the Regional Coalition against Trafficking in Persons. 
a. Take note of Guatemala’s offer to complete the signing of the “MOU between the Governments of Costa Rica, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras and Nicaragua to establish the execution of the Regional Action Frame for addressing the Crime of Trafficking in Central America”.
b. Take note of the proposal to expand the scope of action in the approach to the crime of migrant smuggling within the Regional Coalition.
c. Take note that the United States of America appreciates the invitation to participate as an observer in the Regional Coalition, and requests a formal invitation letter.
d. Take note of the willingness of the Republic of Panama to sponsor the “MOU between the Governments of Costa Rica, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras and Nicaragua to execute the Regional Framework to address the Crime of Trafficking in Central America” within the framework of its position as Presidency Pro-Tempore of SICA
5. Thank the UN Office on Drugs and Crime (UNODC) for its presentation on the regional project “Promotion Cooperation between Mexico and Central America to Prevent and Combat Migrant Smuggling.”
6. Thank the Regional Network of Civil Organizations on Migration (RNCOM) for its presentation on progress in the fight against trafficking in persons. Take note on the challenges and recommendations established during their presentation.
